








Jennifer Walstra 
 

Calgary, Alberta T2E0K1 
November 1, 2024 

City Clerk’s Office 
The City of Calgary 
800 Macleod Trail SE 
Calgary, AB T2P 2M5 
 
Subject: Objection to Proposed Amendment to the Bridgeland-Riverside Area Redevelopment Plan – 
Parking Requirement Exemption 
 
Dear City Clerk, 
 
I am writing to express my opposition to the proposed amendment to the Bridgeland-Riverside Area 
Redevelopment Plan (ARP) LOC2024-0076 that would exempt the subject site from the requirement 
of 1.25 parking spaces per unit. Allowing Land Use Bylaw 1P2007 to determine parking 
requirements instead of the current ARP stipulations would negatively impact the community. 
 
The proposed development of a 19-unit apartment building with only 11-12 parking spaces is 
concerning, as reducing the required parking ratio would place a significant strain on Bridgeland-
Riverside’s already limited street parking. This neighborhood is already densely parked, with 
narrow, congested streets that leave little room for additional vehicles. Allowing only 0.625 spaces 
per dwelling, as per Land Use Bylaw 1P2007, would mean that 7-8 units would have to rely on street 
parking, which is insufficient given the current demand. 
 
When the building was initially proposed, despite our concerns about it blocking our view of 
downtown, we did not oppose it as we recognize the importance of new housing in Calgary. 
However, it is unreasonable to ask a substantial number of new tenants to forgo parking or rely 
entirely on an already strained street-parking supply. 
 
We strongly urge you to uphold the original requirement of 1.25 parking spaces per unit as detailed 
in the Bridgeland-Riverside ARP to better support both new and existing residents and to prevent 
further congestion in our neighborhood. 
Thank you for considering the concerns of residents who are committed to a balanced and 
sustainable approach to urban development in Calgary. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jennifer Walstra 
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